The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair,Vice President



Robert D Frizell iPast President



Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim W. Paxton Bulletin Editor, Club Director



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden Club Director, Club Executive Secretary



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Darcy A. Dougherty Club Director



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Fellow Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 23

Corrected Rotary Club Green Valley Program For April 6, 2017

Program: You Can't Get There From Here Speaker: RCGV's very own Terry Perkins

Confict management is a complex process. Terry has worked with many people, including scores of college students during his tenure as a professor at Eastern Illinois University, helping them to understand how to manage conflict. Terry will offer a simple system to provide insight into developing goals and using goals as a path to more productive conflict management.

Next Week's program will be RCGV Exchange Student- Jasmine

Scribe assignments

04-06-17 Brad Marx

04-13-17 Heidi Woodruff

04-20-17 Jim Paxton

Rotary Recap, March 30, 2017

By: Jim Paxton

Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) President **Bob Hulshouser** called the regular Club meeting to order, following the customary fellowship and buffet line at the WildHorse Golf Club Thursday meeting. Following the Pledge-of-Allegiance to the Flag and Bob's quote of the day, **Membership Chair Debbie Mitsch** introduced the morning's guests including **Tricia Domingo**, Silverado High School (SHS) Student of the Month, her mother, **Maril Marilou Domingo**, the new SHS Principal **Jamie Ditto**, prospective member **Julie Todd**, and Las Vegas West Visiting Rotarian **Tom Novatny**.

Past President **Mike Peterson** presented Student of the Month, **Tricia Domingo**, who is presently ranked number one in her class of 550 students with a 4.8 weighted Grade Point Average and her Advanced Placement bonus credits. She is one of SHS's eight valedictorian candidates. Tricia's teachers heaped praises on her. Her Japanese III honors teacher said that she was impressed with Tricia's excellent work ethic, which has enabled her to build a

Birthdays



Brian Whitaker April 21

Wedding Anniversaries David H. Lee



Events April 2017

04/06 - Conflict resolution

04/13 - Jasmine

04/13 - Presentation: Speed

04/13 - Student of the Month -

Green Valley HS

04/20 - Student of the Month -Green Valley High School 04/20 - Craft talks

04/27 - teacher mini grant

04/27 - Student of the Month -

Silverado HS, Rotary Club Green Valley meets 7:00 a.m.,

Thursdays, WildHorse Golf Club

strong foundation in Japanese.

"Tricia's aptitude and dedication is gratifying to watch," said Ms Breshears, who hopes that Tricia will continue to study Japanese at the postsecondary level, as she is well-prepared to travel, studying or working in Japan.

Tricia's AP Calculus teacher called the Student of the Month "amazing." Tricia is easily getting an A in the most difficult class offered at SHS, even though she finds time to "help others in the class learn many of the deep concepts that calculus poses." **Mr. Drum** described Tricia as "sweet, thoughtful, and caring; one who makes every class better every day."

Tricia has been a member of the band program for four years, and she has served as drum major for two years. As drum major she is responsible for overseeing ten of her fellow students, assisting and serving them in any way she can.

Tricia has been accepted to and plans to attend the University of the Pacific in Stockton, CA, and she has goals of obtaining a college degree to work in the pharmacy field. **Mike** presented Tricia with a Student of the Month Plaque and a Barnes and Nobel Gift Certificate.



Next, Mike told the Club that it was Doctor's Day and the day's Trivia was naming the famous doctors. RCGV's own **Jim Frev** is our famous doctor from UNLV. "Dr Death" was Dr. Kevorkian, and Alan Alda was the famous MASH physician.

Those who arrived late were called to spin the fine wheel and both Dave Jochman and Susan Johnson landed on "all pay". Larry Skaggs had a happy dollar since he was planning to depart for Cabo San Lucas. Art Macarios had a happy dollar in honor of our student of the month. Susan J. was happy to be back from Thailand. Mark Roy is happy that he has been able to assist recent speaker and director of Project 150, Meli Pulido, in bringing power and gas into the group's facility to install a washing machine and dryer for the students they serve. Christine Smith honored our Student of the Month with a happy dollar. Bearing a Radars tee shirt, **Stephen Tucker** was happy about LV's new NFL team. Proposed member Julie Todd had a happy dollar for being at the meeting, and Jay Larson was happy that he and his wife were soon to leave for England.

Foundation Chair Susan J was called on to launch the Club Assembly. She proudly reminded the membership that RCGV is one of the few clubs in the District with 100 percent of its members being Paul Harris Fellows. The first project completed by Rotary International with Paul Harris funding was to support the Easter Seals Foundation. Rotary's latest accomplishment is the near eradication of polio, now limited to only two countries in the world, Afghanistan and Pakistan. Polio inoculations began in 1985, with 500 million inoculations administered.

Debbie M. reported on membership, which currently stands at 44, with two soon three, new members this year. Debbie told the members that the Club picks up the charges for the first breakfast, and then prospective members are required to attend three meetings before they can apply for membership. Debbie told the membership, however, that the Club's retention of members is not as strong as we would like it to be.

President Bob wrapped up the Assembly by telling us that fund raising is a big need for RCGV, and it is hoped that the bike ride being planned by**Bob Dworkin** will remedy our financial shortage.

Finally, **Janet Pancoast** presented a flag she brought back from her recent trip to India where she helped to build a dam and where she participated in polio inoculations.. **Past District Governor Tom Novatny** invited RCGV to participate in the Rotary West Golf Tournament, scheduled for May 15th. The Tournament's goal is to raise money to fight Color cancer, a disease which Tom's own wife was able to overcome.

The raffle ticket belonging to **Art Macarios** was drawn and the pot remains intact, as Art drew a three from the deck. **Pres Bob** adjourned the meeting at 8:15 a.m.

Global Grants Reduce Child Mortality, Aid Mental Health

Rotary supports activities and training to improve maternal health and reduce child mortality for children under five. Our Rotary Foundation enables Rotarians to improve the health of mothers and their children by:

- 1. Reducing the mortality and morbidity rate for children under the age of five;
- 2. Reducing the maternal mortality and morbidity rate;
- 3. Improving access to essential medical services, trained community health leaders and health care providers for mothers and their children;
- 4. Supporting studies for career-minded professionals related to maternal and child health.

Rotary does this through our Global Grants Program and the Global Scholarships. If this is an area of interest for you, read more at: Rotary's Six Areas of Focus

: https://my.rotary.org/en/document/rotarys-areas-focus

Guests

JulieTodd - Guest of Delinda Crampton

Jamie Ditto- Principal - Silverado High School

Tricia Domingo - Silverado Student of the Month

Marilou Domingo - Parent

Visiting Rotarians

Tom Novatny- West Las Vegas

